School of Law Faculty Meeting October 1, 1984 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Block, Bowler, Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis,J., Ellis,W., Fink, Flickinger, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, Kovnat, Martinez,Mathewson, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Parnall, Romero, Scales, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Winograd. Student Reps: Gomez, Monteau.

Minutes of the September 10, 1984, faculty meeting were accepted as written.

Dean Desiderio reminded faculty of the homecoming reception being held by the Law School Alumni/ae Association on Friday, October 12, 5-7 PM, in the Valle Grande Room of the Amfac Hotel. He also announced that the School of Law Board of Visitors would be holding a meeting here at the law school on Friday, October 19th. One of their activities will be to discuss legal career placement with law students. A reception for the board and faculty will follow from 4-6PM at the Dean's residence.

Professor Flickinger, President of the UNM School of Law COIF Chapter, presented a list of the top ten percent of UNM law school graduates from the period 1 July 1983 through 30 June 1984 to be considered for COIF membership. Upon proper motion and second, the following graduates were unanimously approved by faculty members of COIF: Andrew G. Schultz, Judith D. Schrandt, Pamela A. Lambert, Jeffry K. Finer, Teresa E. Storch, Benjamin C. Roybal, Kurt Wihl, Donald R. Fenstermacher, Carole J. Ritchie, and Ella Frank. Upon proper motion and second, faculty members of COIF unamimously voted COIF faculty membership for Professors G. Emlen Hall, Bertha Hernandez and Alfred Mathewson. Upon proper motion and second, faculty members of COIF voted unanimously to extend honorary COIF membership to Class of 1961 graduate Curtis Leroy Hansen.

Associate Dean Winograd presented information to the meeting on the present status and trends in UNM law school placement.

Dean Desiderio provided general information on results of the July 1984 New Mexico Bar Examination. The overall passing rate was approximately seventy-seven per cent (77%). Among all first-time takers the pass rate was approximately eighty-one per cent (81%). For first-time UNM graduates the pass rate was approximately eighty-five per cent (85%).

Professor Nathanson, Director of the Institute of Public Law, reminded the faculty of the fellowship recently established by the institute, and solicited their help in publicizing it among their professional colleges.

The meeting adjourned at 5PM.

Respectfully submitted,

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary